DRAUGHTON  PARISH  COUNCIL          

The Pines
Draughton

Skipton 

BD23 6DU
12 January 2018
Development Management
Craven District Council
Attn: Ms A Muscroft
Dear Sirs
Application Ref: 2017/18752/COU – Matchless House, Draughton
Thank you for consulting us on the above planning application, which concerns a proposed development to the house and attached barn at Matchless House in Draughton.
The Parish Council has no objection, in principle, to the development of the barn, but objects to this particular planning application, for reason of its possible adverse effect on the conservation area.  

We have been supplied with information from a local resident, related to previous owner-occupiers of the property, which indicates that the building, dating from the 17th century, could be one of the most interesting structures in the conservation area from a historical perspective, and that it contains architectural features worthy of protection.  We understand that copies of these documents have also been passed to yourselves. 
It is not clear from the planning application that the historic architectural features of the house and barn have been given sufficient attention.  We are also concerned that the exterior design of the proposed barn conversion is insufficiently sympathetic to its origins, and that this would adversely impact on the character of the conservation area.

We would therefore recommend that this application be refused, and we have asked our Ward Representative to write to you with a request that it be considered by the Planning Committee.
Yours faithfully
[Sgd]
Jane Markham
Clerk to the Council
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